
PAGE �1THE ROTARY CLUB OF HONG KONG ISLAND EAST 
⾹  港  東  區  扶  輪  社  週  報 

Club 16340 District 3450 Chartered on 06 April, 1954 by  
Charter President PDG (Uncle) John Yuen

   Vol.68  No.06    7 October 2020

TUNG FENG
OFFICERS  
President                       
Leo Yu    
Hon. Secretary                      
Rico Fung
Hon. Treasurer                          
John Poon
DIRECTORS                    
Club Administration       
PP Andy Wong 
Fellowship               
Rtn. Kevin Leung 
International Service 
Rtn. Mofiz Chan  
International Service 
Chair  
PP William Wong
Membership 
PP Nancy Yee  
Membership Chair  
PP Eddy Wong
Service Projects  
PP Stacy Ho
Youth Service  
DGND Norman Lee
Foundation Chair  
PP David Li
IT Chair  
Rtn. Bernard Lee  
Legal Chair
Rtn. Stephen Leung  
PPE Director  
PP Stacy Ho
PP COUNCIL REP.      
George Leung 
EX-OFFICIO  
IPP Gilbert Fung 
CLUB ADVISORS   
PDG YK Cheng  
PP Andrew Chen  
PP Tim Lui  
PP Henry Chan, 
PP Hubert Chan,  
PP George Leung  
PP David Li  
PP Rudy Law  
Rtn. Freddy Wu

 Last Meeting:  
The 67th Club Installation for the Rotary Club of Hong Kong Island East 
 
Our previous meeting was our club’s first physical meeting in the Rotary 
Year of 2020-2021. 

The meeting started promptly at 1:00 p.m.  
 
The Installation was attended by IPDG Wilson Cheng & District Governor 
Representative Assistant Governor of Area 3 John Wong, our members, 
our fellow Rotarians from D3450, and friends and guests.  
 
The proceedings were as follows: 
1. Emcee (PP Stacy) invited Outgoing President Gilbert to ring the 
meeting bell. 
2. Outgoing President Gilbert delivered a speech that was heart felt and 
reflected his two-term Presidency.  
3. IPDG Wilson gave a thoughtful speech thanking IPP Gilbert for 2 years 
of serving our club as President.  
4. Hand Over Ceremony: 
IPDG Wilson took the President Sash from Outgoing President Gilbert 
IPDG Wilson passed the President Sash to DG Representative AG John 
DG Representative AG John placed the President Sash on Incoming 
President Leo 
5. President Leo delivered a speech thanking the club for the honour of 
being President. In his speech P Leo thanked all members for their 
support, and introduced the different Board Members, Chairs and 
Advisors.  
6. DG Representative AG John delivered a speech highlighting D3450 
Rotary Goals. 
7. P Leo invited Executive Committee and Board of Directors on stage to 
be pinned. 
8. P Leo Invited Chairs and Advisors on stage to be recognized. 
9. Ceremony closed 

Then P Leo continued chairing our luncheon meeting in usual Rotarian 
President fashion.  
 
We celebrate September Birthdays for: DGN Norman, PP Nancy, PP 
Laurence, PP William, Legal Chair Stephen. The Song leader was PP 
George. 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(cont.) 
 
P Leo shared District and Club Updates: 
 
District Updates: upcoming PI Seminar - Online Event 
Club Updated: RAC HKCC, RAC HKIE Installation Ceremony announcements and more.  

PDG YK Cheng received an Honorary PhD from Hong Kong Baptist University. PDG YK was 
recognized by HKBU as a distinguished civil and structural engineer, outstanding entrepreneur 
and social leader. PDG YK served as a member and chairman of HKBU Council and Advisory 
Council for 20 years. P Leo invited PDG YK to the stage to share a few good words. PDG YK 
was very humble about his Honorary Degree. When this editor went to search on the HKBU 
website to find out more about this degree, she found a full page describing PDG YK and his 
achievements. Congratulations to PDG YK 
The link is: https://www.hkbu.edu.hk/eng/about/honlist/2019_hondoc_ChengYankee.jsp 

P Leo also presented our Happy Hour Riddle Contest Winner a bottle of wine! Congratulations to 
DGN Norman! 
 
HT John Poon reported the red box collection of 3,850 HKD. 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 1:58 pm.  

HKIE has another fantastic year ahead!  
Congratulations HKIE on 67 years of serving humanity!

https://www.hkbu.edu.hk/eng/about/honlist/2019_hondoc_ChengYankee.jsp
https://www.hkbu.edu.hk/eng/about/honlist/2019_hondoc_ChengYankee.jsp
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IPP Dinner: IPP Gilbert and PP Stacy  
On September 25th 2020, we had a small intimate gathering to celebrate IPP Dinner for our two most recent PPs: 
PP Stacy and IPP Gilbert. The atmosphere in the room was very warm. It was so good to see each other again! 
Both IPPs were presented with a ceremonial binded bulletin and PP Stacy was presented a huge bouquet of 
gorgeous flowers, and IPP Gilbert was presented with a bottle of whiskey! 
 
P Leo invited PP Henry to say a few words about PP Stacy. PP Henry gave a very heart warming speech that 
brought PP Stacy to tears! He said that if ever we see a Rotarian who wants to step up and serve the club then we 
should support them and encourage them to take on leadership roles, always give people chance to serve and 
always give people chance to grow. PP Tim also was invited to speak about the two IPPs. PP Tim in a very 
eloquent fashion said that the club was in good hands the past 3 years and that both IPPs did a great job in 
strengthening the club.  PP Hubert was invited to give a few words about IPP Gilbert. We all cheered and 
applauded when PP Henry, PP Tim and PP Hubert highlighted the fact that IPP Gilbert served us as President at 
the same time he became a father. And that being an excellent President at the same time as being a doting 
devoted husband and father is a commendable feat that IPP Gilbert achieved. 
 
Both IPP Gilbert and PP Stacy shared a few words of heartfelt gratitude to all members for giving them the honour 
and privilege to serve as club presidents. And both are so proud to be HKIE Past Presidents.  

Community Service Project: Colour Away Covid with Rotary - Children’s Masks to the Children’s 
Kidney Fund. 
Here are photos from the recent service outing we did on October 2nd 2020.. We helped to label 1,300 boxes 
and write 1,000 positive messages for the recipients of The Colour Away Covid Children’s masks. Our Rotary 
Club of Hong Kong Island East logo is on the boxes we sponsored: 436 boxes, 21,800 masks. 
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Rotaract Installation Ceremonies for RAC HKIE and RAC HKCC  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Club postal address : P.O.Box 47064, Morrison Hill Post Office, Hong Kong 
Meeting Venue : Regal HK Hotel, Causeway Bay, Hong Kong 
Meeting Schedules : Every 1st and 3rd Wednesday at 12:30 pm 
Website             : http://hkie.rotary3450.org/ 

Announcements
1. DG Visit (via zoom!) October 14th 2020 - 6:30p.m. - 7:00 p.m 
2. Regular Luncheon Meeting October 21st 2020 
3. Beach Clean Up - Ma On Shan - November 14th 2020 - RSVP via PPE Director Stacy 
4. Tree Planting Dates: December 12th 2020 and January 9th 2021

Happy Birthday to our Splendid 
October Birthday Boys! 
October 2: PP Jonathan 
October 7: Rtn. Charles Bien 
October 13: Rtn. Francis Li  
October 30: HT John Poon

PP Paul’s Invention!  
Congratulations to our PP Paul is launching his new patented invention!  

Dear All, 
How are you? Please stay Happy, Safe and Heathy! Incidentally, 
my new invention patented 220V/240V 1200W/2400W “Splash-
proof 360° Pendant Electric Far Infrared Radiant Heater with Light 
on Demand, Remote Control, and Timer” should be ready for 
launch in 2020/Q4, so that one can enjoy the fresh air while 
sleeping under my heater in warmth and comfort indoors in open-
door and open-window settings, but without the  unwanted glaring 
light, draught, noise, dangerous fuel and perhaps dust from fan 
heaters and quartz heaters. For more information, please visit my 
website at www.ipower.cc or watch out for the launch date(s) of 
my heaters in North America, Europe, and China. Awaiting your 
most valued opinions, comments and suggestions. 
Best regards, 
Paul K.C. Chan

  
Community Service Project in Progress: English Conversations with the Students from Holy Carpenter
We are currently in the planning stages of a new community service project with the Holy Carpenter School. 
Their principal revealed to us that their students do not have many opportunities to converse in English.  
Thus, the principal feels that students would benefit from having English Conversations on a frequent basis. 
Conversations will be based on the DSE English Syllabus + General Conversation. A pilot test for this 
programme will ideally have 10 students to start with. PP Stacy will update everyone on the progress of this 
project. This project will be launched with Mercury Education. 
 
The benefits of this service project are: providing youth access to speaking English opportunities. Improving 
their English Speaking and English Confidence skills will help them in their DSE exams as well as job 
prospects.  

  

Uncle Peter’s cum PP David Golf Tournament Cup was held on October 6th 2020 at the Deep Water Bay 
Golf Course. Photos and results will be shared in the next issue of Tung Feng. Our happy golfers tee time 
was at 9:00am. 

http://hkie.rotary3450.org/
http://hkie.rotary3450.org/

